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T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
 
September 23, 2019 
Circular N° SBP-DPC-LSN-0083-2019 
 
 
 
General Manager  
 
 

Subject:  Registration of Panamanians born abroad 
(Letter N° 139/DNRC dated August 29, 2019 
issued by the Electoral Court) 

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
On September 5, 2019, the Superintendency received Letter N° 139/DNRC dated August 29, 2019, 
issued by the Electoral Court, requesting we inform our supervisees of the Electoral Court’s Official 
Communiqué issued on November 27, 2018 on the registration of Panamanians born abroad and the 
issuance of the personal identification card. The Electoral Court advises that it has received complaints 
on banks doubting the validity of the personal identification document currently issued for this group of 
Panamanians.  
 
In connection with the above, we request the General Manager provide the instructions relevant to 
complying with the provisions of the Electoral Court’s Official Communiqué dated November 27, 2018. 
 
For your further reference, we have enclosed a copy of the letter received. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Ricardo G. Fernandez A. 
Superintendent 
 
Enc.: Letter N° 139/DNRC dated August 29, 2019 issued by the Electoral Court and enclosing the 

Electoral Court’s Official Communiqué dated November 27, 2018. 
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